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Editorial-Ear to the Ground 

A Happy New Year to you all and we look forward to seeing you at the many events 
planned for the village for 2004. 

The new Village Hall has seen some wonderful events during the  

Christmas period and these were well attended and enjoyed by all. As most of you will 
know by now John and Di are not able to do as much now for the Village Hall due to 
John’s illness. I’m sure we all agree they have done a fantastic job over the years and 
our thoughts and prayers are with them at this time. John is progressing well after his 
operation in December. Get Well soon John. 

I will do my best to keep up the standard of the Newsletter and please contact me with 
any village news and also for the local newspaper column for North Kyme. 

Elizabeth Hitchens — Editor 

Published by North Kyme Village Hall Committee 



  

NOTICE BOARD 

============== 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

———————————————————————- 

Plans are being made in the near future for events to 

interest people of all ages. Please look out for details 

in the press and on notices boards. 

These events will include Coffee Mornings, Concerts  

and the usual entertainments. 

If anyone would like to book the hall for a few hours  

please contact the booking secretary who will inform you  

of dates available. The cost is £5-00 an hour. 

Telephone Yvonne White on 01526-861051 

  

  
REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

———————————————————- 

BINGO 9th & 23rd January 2004 

7th & 21st February 

at 7-45 pm - Everyone welcome! 

SHORT MAT BOWLS Every Tuesday 7-30 - 9-00pm 



and Wednesdays 2-00 - 4-00pm 

DARBY & JOAN First Thursday in every month 

at 4-00pm. 

KYME KIDS SUNDAY Every Sunday from 11th January 

CLUB at 2-00pm - 3-00pm 

TEEN SCENE 12th & 26th January 

(Winter Season) 9th & 23rd February  

at 7-30pm  

 

OTHER EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE 

============================ 
Every Tuesday in term time Kyme Kids & Toddler 

in the school hall Group 

10-00 - 11-00am 

   

If there are any events in the village to be publicised Elizabeth  

can supply you with posters including laminated for your event. 

Also as a correspondent for the local newspapers the event can  

be covered including photographs. 

 

 



SPECIAL FEATURES 

================ 
PARISH COUNCIL NEWS. 

———————————— 

The Parish Council held their meeting on 5th January 2004 

therefore any news will be available in the next Newsletter. 

L.I.V.E.S. 

————— 
The Lincolnshire Integrated Voluntary Emergency Service  

provides the training of First Responders to work in conjunction  

with the Lincolnshire Ambulance Service. First Responders deal with matters 
such as cardiac arrest, collapse and chest pains within the community. 

L.I.V.E.S. not only gives you training in life saving skills, it 

also has a lively social side. 

So if you fancy learning new skills and having fun whilst doing  

so, why not get in touch with Karen or Terry on 01526-861553. 

  

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS 

=================== 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

———————————- 

Chairman Simon Mablethorpe 860684 

Secretary Yvonne White 861051 



Treasurer Peter Kingsbury 860521 

Press &  

Publicity Elizabeth Hitchens 860007 

Audrey Corne 861059 

June Tonge 860471 

The Village Hall Committee are holding their A.G.M. 

on Tuesday 3rd of February 2004 at 7-00pm when new 

members will be appointed. Everyone is invited to attend. 

Birth Announcement. 

—————————- 

To Glynn and Cecile Pout a bonny baby boy, Xavier Jack 

Frances born on 19th December in Belford, France. Baby  

Xavier weighed in at 10lbs 3ozs. Congratulations to the 

happy parents and a baby brother for Victoria. 

IN MEMORIAM 

———————- 

NEIL TONGE—November 2003 

Our condolences go to Jane and children, Phillip, Ben  

and Samantha.  

  
SMALL ADS 

For Sale Garden Trellis 6ft X 1ft £3-00 Each. 

Also made to order.Tel Alex on 861343 



Thanks to Barbara & Martyn Grice for printing this issue. 

( North Kyme News is also on www.northkyme.com) 

  

SMALL ADS 

For Sale Garden Trellis 6ft X 1ft £3-00 

Also made to order.  

Tel Alex on 01526-861343 
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EDITORIAL - EAR TO THE GROUND 
 
The Village Hall Committee held their AGM on 3rd February and 27 residents attended. The 
Lincs. Co-operative Society gave us a cheque for £1000 and their representative 
congratulated us on our achievements over this last difficult year. We have now spent this 
award on ten new tables for the hall and they have already been delivered!  
 
The accounts submitted showed that even though we have got the temporary hall up and 
running, our bank balance remains in good order. This is partly due to the hard work of your 
committee and partly due to the generosity of many people, either with their labour or cash. 
We thank them all. 
 
Our planning application for a new hall has now won approval and so we can hopefully move 
forward. The great bonus is that we can continue to use the present hall for as long as 
necessary. 
 
The coffee morning on 14th February was well attended with hot buttered crumpets proving 
very popular as were the tombola and cake stalls. The hall funds benefited by over £100. Our 
next social event will be a quiz on 13th March at 7.30pm - excellent value at £3 with home 
baked goodies on the buffet included. (Easier questions please I hear you shout! OK I give in, 
some really easy ones this time!) Look forward to seeing you. Di Goddard 
 
 

 

 



NOTICE BOARD 
 
 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
 
Saturday 13th March General Knowledge Quiz 
 
at 7.30pm Entry £3 includes buffet. 
 
B.Y.O.B. Glasses provided 
 
 
Saturday 20th March Table Top Sale 
 
1.30pm - 4.00pm In aid of the Kymes Group 
 
LIVES First Responders 
 
Pre-booked table £4 
 
Phone 860007 
 
 
Saturday 24th April Mel Hague 
 
at 7.30pm This very popular Country & Western singer is a solo vocalist who 
 
Plays guitar. An A1 country music entertainer not to be missed! 
 
 
REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
 
BINGO 5th & 19th March; 2nd, 16th & 30th April at 7.45pm 
 
Everybody welcome! 
 
 
SHORT MAT BOWLS Every Tuesday 7.30 - 9.00pm 
 
and Wednesdays 2.00 - 4.00pm  
 
DARBY & JOAN First Thursday in every month at 4.00pm 
 
KYME KIDS SUNDAY Every Sunday in term time 
 
CLUB 2.00 - 3.00pm 
 
Easter Service Sunday 28th March at 2.15pm. 



 
TEEN SCENE 8th & 29th March 
 
OTHER EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE 
 
Every Tuesday in term time Kyme Kids Parent & Toddler 
 
In the School Hall Group. 
 
10.00 - 11.00am 
 
If you have a child under school age why not come along? You will be most welcome. 
 
 
Wednesday 10th March AGM of the Parochial Church at 7.00pm Council in St Lukes Church 
 
Everybody welcome. 
 
 
SPECIAL FEATURES 
 
PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
 
At the January meeting of the Parish Council, illegal hare coursing was discussed with 
farmers calling for a ban. Little more can be said other than that it is an ongoing problem that 
needs to be resolved by legislation. 
 
A 20 miles per hour advisory speed limit has been imposed on Main Street near the school 
(please obey it). No progress has been made on the footpath, needed to run up to the Triangle 
conservation area. No progress was reported on the provision of a seat on Vacherie Lane. The 
next Parish Council meeting will be in the village hall on 15th March at 7.30pm. 
 
 
COMMUNITY MINDED? 
 
Do you like living in Kyme? Are you a good neighbour? Are you too proud to pick up your 
dog’s mess from the pavement? Because someone is! 
 
 
PEOPLE IN THE NEWS 
 
Congratulations and best wishes to Roy and Margaret Maidens on their Ruby Wedding 
Anniversary - 29th February 2004. 
 
 
LETTERS TO THE EDITOR are very welcome. You may use the new post box on the 
village hall or e-mail us on dijohn@supanet.com - come on let’s hear from you! 
 
SMALL ADS 
 



 
THE COACH HOUSE MOTEL & CAFE OPENS FOR ITS SUMMER SEASON. 
 
Martyn & Barbara extend a warm welcome to old and new customers alike. The motel has 
been open all winter but the cafe will be open for delicious meals, all day breakfasts and 
popular Sunday lunches from Saturday 3rd April 2004. 
 
Phone 01526 861465. 
 
 
Wanted Handyman for odd jobs, woodwork, shelves etc. Also wanted small plant pots to get 
plants ready for the Easter plant stall. Telephone 01526 860007 
 
 
THE LODGE BOARDING KENNELS & CATTERY 
 
Situated on Anwick Fen, the Lodge offers accommodation for dogs and cats with most diets 
catered for inclusive in the prices. Our new indoor heated cattery is very cosy for your pets. 
We also offer day boarding and grooming. Contact Stella and David Mitchell 01526 860712. 
 
 
RUFF ROAD SHOW 
 
Mobile disco. Every occasion catered for. 
 
Telephone Carl 01526 860582 or Glynn 01526 861620 
 
 
VACANCY 
 
There are a couple of vacant posts on the village hall committee. Can you give a little time to 
help your community? Phone John Goddard 01526 860872 for details. 
 
 
Thanks again to Barbara & Martyn Grice for printing this issue. 
 
 
Published by North Kyme Village Hall Committee 
 
 
(NK News is also available on www.northkyme.com) 
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EDITORIAL - EAR TO THE GROUND 
 
Here we are again with Springtime on our doorstep and the lovely spring flowers in our 
gardens. The world news is so bad on the TV and everything in the newspapers is doom and 
gloom, so it makes me really thankful that I live in such a small community with good friends 
and neighbours all around me. 
 
The village hall had some good get-togethers starting with the quiz on March 13th. These 
evenings are always popular and we nearly had ‘house full’ signs! A collection of small 
change was made at half time and the committee doubled the amount raised to £70 which we 
have sent to our L.I.V.E.S. First Responder group.  
 
The Easter Fun Day was another success with the senior citizens enjoying ‘Burger Bill’s’ 
antics as much as the children did! The hot cross buns, plant stall, games and excellent 
tombola prizes all made it a really good day.  
 
Finally, on April 24th, Mel Hague entertained us with his superb country and western act. He 
is a talented guitar player and the music had everyone's feet tapping. These three events have 
raised about £500 for village hall funds which helps to keep the hall running. Well done to all 
committee members for their hard work. 
 
Di Goddard 
 
(Published by North Kyme Village Hall Committee) 
 
NOTICE BOARD 



 
 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
Monday 17th May Parish Council Annual General at 7.30pm Meeting. 
 
(All residents are welcome.) 
 
 
Friday 11th June Grand Summer Prize Bingo 
 
at 7.45pm (Raffle and refreshments)  
 
 
Sunday 18th July Delicious strawberry and cream 2.30 - 4.30 teas will be served. 
 
(Date to be confirmed) (Ice cream and other tasty treats 
 
will be available) 
 
 
Saturday 21st August Garden Produce & Craft Show 
 
(Schedules will be included in the July newsletter) 
 
 
REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
BINGO 14th; 28th May, 11th; 25th June 
 
9th; 23rd July at 7.45pm. 
 
SHORT MAT BOWLS Every Tuesday 7.30 - 9.00pm 
 
and Wednesdays 2.00 - 4.00pm 
 
DARBY & JOAN First Thursday in every month at 4.00pm. 
 
KYME KIDS SUNDAY Every Sunday in term time 
 
CLUB 2.00 - 3.00pm 
 
TEEN SCENE Starts again in November 
 
 
OTHER EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE 
 
 
Every Tuesday in term time KYME KIDS PARENT &  
 



In the school hall TODDLER GROUP 
 
10.00 - 11.00 
 
If you have a child under school age why not come along? 
 
You will be most welcome. 
 
SCHOOL SUMMER EVENTS 
 
Friday 25th June School Fete - Plants, tombola, at 6.00pm raffle, games, cakes 
 
 
Wednesday 7th July Sports day1.30pm in the school field. 
 
 
Friday 16th July Football match plus  
 
from 6.30pm. school barbecue 
 
Tickets from school office - everyone welcome 
 
SPECIAL FEATURES 
 
PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
 
A Parish Council meeting was held on 15th March in the village hall. Councillor D. 
Dickinson of NKDC and three members of the public also attended. A resident had raised 
various issues in a letter to the council and these were discussed as follows; (1) The village 
notice board was displaced during some repairs by BT. The parish council have notified BT 
but so far with no result. (2) The damaged seat opposite the ‘Coach House’ is to be repaired 
‘as soon as possible’. (3) The Church Lane sign on the church wall needed repairing - this has 
now been done. (4) Signs on green boards at each end of the village are now incorrect and 
should be amended. The District Council are responsible for these signs and Cllr Dickinson 
said he would investigate the matter. (5) A Village Hall direction sign is needed but 
apparently the position to place it is ‘difficult’. 
 
Neighbourhood Watch Area Co-ordinator is Judith Johnson and if any residents of North 
Kyme are interested in setting up such a scheme in our village they should contact Judith on 
01526 861293. 
 
 
L.I.V.E.S. FIRST RESPONDERS - MEETING 
 
Tuesday 11th May. Do come along and find out more about the group - everybody welcome. 
 
Tel. Barbara on 861465 for further details 
 
 



DARBY & JOAN CLUB 
 
This club holds its meetings on the first Thursday in every month and a delicious tea is served 
before any speaker is heard. During the summer months there are some good outings by 
coach plus a summer fete in July and coffee mornings in various members gardens. All these 
get togethers are popular and as long as you are over 60 and live in North Kyme you are very 
welcome to join. Ring the editor on 860872 for further details.  
 
 
READERS LETTERS - (Please use post box on the V.Hall) 
 
Dear Editor 
 
Since straw burning was banned, do we have to put up with nearly all year round burning by 
certain people!! Most people pay to get rid of their rubbish. Please recognise that other people 
live in this village. 
 
Thank you, A Resident 
 
(The summer months can be a problem if people play their radios too loudly or have bonfires 
when their neighbours are sitting out in their gardens. We should all try to think of other 
people. - Ed) 
 
 
SMALL ADS 
 
MOBILE HAIRDRESSING ‘HAIR by CLAIRE’ 
 
Professional Hairdressing in the comfort of your own home. 
 
Fully qualified with 21 years experience.  
 
Professional products used. 
 
For your next appointment call Claire on 01526 830416 
 
 
SOUTH KYME GRAND GARAGE SALE 
 
Saturday 12th June - Low Road - Look for the red balloons! 
 
Childrens cycles; videos; CD’s; tools and much more. 
 
In aid of South Kyme Tower Newsletter 
 
 
Thanks once more to Barbara & Martyn Grice for printing this issue 
 
(NK News is also available on www.northkyme.com) 
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EDITORIAL - EAR TO THE GROUND 
 
 
Midsummer now and the county has been buzzing with the two big shows at Lincoln and 
Waddington. We do things in a smaller way but it’s fun and it’s our very own village ‘do’. 
 
Coming along shortly are the strawberry teas on July 18th and then later in August our 
Garden Produce and Craft Show. This year these will be in our own village hall with it’s nice 
lawn area at the back. We are expecting you all to support us with your own produce or a 
craft item, so that we can have a super show. The schedules are enclosed, have a good look 
and see what classes you can enter. Please encourage your children to enter their own classes, 
it’s so important for youngsters to join in and feel part of the day. There will be ice cream, 
teas and tombola as well as ‘Mrs. Lollipop’ to entertain the kids, with the auction and prize 
draw at 4.00pm, so there will be plenty to see and do. The Autumn scene looks good with a 
quiz in September and jazz singer Sheena Davis returning in October. Finally, what good 
news to have our footpath done at long last! Now people can walk in comfort to the 
‘Triangle’ picnic area. 
 
Di Goddard 
 
 
Many thanks to Barbara & Martyn Grice for printing this issue. 
 
 



NOTICE BOARD 
 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
 
Monday 12th July Parish Council Meeting 
 
At 7.30pm (with Derek Dean, chairman of Sleaford & District Neighbourhood Watch and 
Sally Picker from the Grantham Police) 
 
 
Sunday 18th July Strawberry & Cream Teas 
 
2.30 - 4.30pm will be served with flans & Adults £2.50 - U/16s £1 meringues to choose from. 
Saucy ice cream for the under 16s. Tea or soft drink included.  
 
Saturday 7th August Church BBQ with games & from 6.00pm raffle 
 
£6 - U/16s £3 
 
Tickets from George 860395 or Mick 860403 
 
 
Saturday 21st August Annual Garden Produce & Craft Show 
 
open 2.15pm - entries received 9.00 - 11.00am. 
 
Tasty refreshments available - Tombola - Prize Draw 
 
 
26th & 27th August Kyme Kids Holiday Club 
 
10.00 - 11.30am (4 - 12year olds) 
 
Fun, games and bible based activities 
 
(Also at South Kyme V.Hall on 23rd & 24th August) 
 
REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
BINGO 9th;23rd July, 6th;20th August at 7.45pm 
 
 
SHORT MAT BOWLS Every Tuesday 7.30 - 9.00pm and 



 
Wednesday 2.00 - 4.00pm 
 
DARBY & JOAN First Thursday in every month at 4.00pm 
 
OTHER EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE 
 
Saturday 10th July Darby & Joan Summer Fete 
 
3.00pm at Reg & Pidge Woods house, Main Street. 
 
Plants, games, tombola, teas etc. 
 
 
Friday 16th July North Kyme School BBQ 
 
6.30pm and Football Match 
 
£3 - U/16s £1.50 
 
Tel.860530 for tickets 
 
 
Saturday 24th July North Kyme Church Gift Day 
 
10.00am to 4.00pm 
 
Church will be beautifully decorated with flowers and the Millennium Book, compiled by 
villagers will be on show all day, plus refreshments. Volunteer flower arrangers please 
contact George on 860395. 
 
Tuesday 10th August Darby & Joan Coffee Morning 
 
from 10.00am at Poplars Farm (Vic & June Tonge) 
 
Saturday 28th August Peter & Cathy’s Hog Roast 
 
from 5.00pm ‘Sheathwood’ Ferry Lane - with music by Ruff Road show. Bring Your Own 
Booze - glasses provided £5 - U/16s £3 Tickets phone 860521 0r 860872 
 
 
SPECIAL FEATURES 
 
 



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS (AGM 17/5/04) 
 
Council officers were agreed for the coming year. 
 
The field for the new village hall has outline planning permission and Cllr Pout and his team 
are hoping to take the plans forward. The Parish notice board has now been repaired but the 
seat opposite the Coach House still needs mending. 
 
The signs at each end of the village are still telling travellers that we have a post office and 
stores (I wish). The signs are the responsibility of the District Council and are very expensive 
to rectify. So we seem to have met a dead end(?) 
 
At the request of the parish council, the village hall committee have agreed to share the cost 
of a direction sign to the hall. 
 
Neighbourhood Watch two residents have shown an interest in setting up a scheme in North 
Kyme and on 12th July there will be further information available at the parish council 
meeting when the two speakers will give advice. All residents are welcome to attend.  
 
 
NORTH KYME PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 
 
The summer fete was held on 25th June and many thanks go to all who supported us, a very 
successful event raising a total of £326. Special thanks to Mrs.Everard for donating plants for 
sale and to Mrs Eastham and Mrs Andrews who organised the stall. Thanks also to Mr 
Hughman and the members of the dance club for the brilliant performance on the opening of 
the fete. 
 
 
PEOPLE IN THE NEWS  
 
 
Happy 21st birthday to Michelle Colclough - 16th July 2004 
 
Lots of love from mum & dad, Elizabeth and Kathryn. 
 
 
Local Heritage Elizabeth Hitchens is researching for an article about Home Farm on North 
Kyme Drove. The house dates back to 1738 and Elizabeth would like to hear from anyone 
with information about its history. Old photo’s would also be appreciated. Phone. 860007 or 
e-mail elizabethhitchens@hotmail.com  
 
 
(NK News is also available on www.northk 
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EDITORIAL - EAR TO THE GROUND 
 
September again and our summer events are over. The strawberry teas in July were excellent 
despite the torrential rain in the morning. Everyone enjoyed a nice selection of music from 
Tom Burrows who played with great skill on his keyboard. The music rounded off a lovely 
afternoon. Any more musicians in the village? The annual Summer Show was luckier with 
the weather and had a good entry of garden produce even though the summer has been so 
wet. The craft section was exceptional and the skill of those taking part was much admired by 
all. The children's entries were well produced but the numbers showing their work were 
disappointing. I’m sure there must be more than half a dozen children in North Kyme! The 
prize draw and auction ended the afternoon and over £400 was made for village hall funds. 
 
Lastly, just one week later, the Hog Roast was enjoyed by about 60 people. Thanks go to 
Cathy and Peter for working so hard and opening their garden to us on such a lovely evening. 
Glynn provided good music to accompany the food and told us that any request was possible. 
These three summer events raised over £700 for the village hall upkeep. The committee work 
very hard and deserve a big ‘thank you’ for their efforts. A good committee is essential and 
we would welcome any additions to our already successful team. Di Goddard. 
 
 
NOTICE BOARD 
 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
Saturday 18th September Quiz Night 
 



at 7.30pm Cash prizes & Raffle 
 
£3 includes buffet supper B.Y.O.B. Glasses provided. 
 
Monday 20th September Church Harvest Supper 
 
at 7.00pm followed by Produce Auction 
 
£6 - U/14s £3 Tickets from George 860395 or Mick 860403 
 
Monday 4th October Parish Council Meeting 
 
at 7.30pm 
 
Sunday 17th October The Sheena Davis Group 
 
at 7.30pm (Popular Jazz Singer) 
 
£6 - Conc.£5.50 - U/16s£3 Book early for tickets- John 860872 
 
Friday 22nd October Church Chine Supper 
 
at 7.00pm Tickets available soon from George & Mick 
 
 
REGULAR EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
BINGO 3rd; 17th Sept.- 1st; 15th; 29th Oct. 
 
 
SHORT MAT BOWLS Every Tuesday 7.30pm - 9.00pm 
 
Every Wednesday 2.00pm - 4.00pm 
 
 
DARBY & JOAN First Thursday in every month at 4.00pm 
 
 
KYME KIDS Sunday 5th September and then every 
 
SUNDAY CLUB Sunday in term time 2.00 - 3.00pm. 
 
(KYME KIDS from 2 - 15) THANKSGIVING SERVICE 
 
SUNDAY 10th OCTOBER - Free refreshments - everybody welcome!  
 
TEEN SCENE Starts again 8th November. 
 
 
OTHER EVENTS IN THE VILLAGE 



 
PARENTS & TODDLER GROUP 10.00 - 11.00am Every Tuesday in the school during term 
time 
 
 
SPECIAL FEATURES 
 
 
PARISH COUNCIL NEWS (12th JULY) 
 
There was a very disappointing turn out of residents for the meeting which had planned a 
discussion on the ‘Neighbourhood Watch’ scheme with speakers from the police and 
Neighbourhood Watch. The presence of such a scheme in a village can affect insurance 
premiums for residents but also helps for peace of mind, knowing that a co-ordinator will 
pass on a message from the police (about bogus callers for instance). There is also a special 
Farm and Country Watch. This is a free service for farmers to link into. See the enclosed 
leaflet concerning a further meeting on 11th October. 
 
Further items discussed such as the cutting of the grass regularly at the ‘Triangle’. This will 
be done by North Kyme Workshops (Japp) and will be part funded by the Parish Council. 
The notice board on the picnic area is expected to be finished soon. The village inspection 
was planned for 16th August. (This took place on 25th August with the Parish Council and a 
Highways official looking at blocked gullies etc. A full report is awaited.) Next meeting 4th 
October at 7.30pm. 
 
 
COFFEE, CAKE & CRAFTS 
 
Provisional date Sunday 21st November. 
 
This event is a new one which we started last year, it proved really popular and so we hope to 
make it a regular annual show in the lead up to Christmas. Coffee and various cakes, with 
some savouries will be on sale throughout the morning. The varied crafts on show will all be 
made by local residents and cover a large range. There will be many different things to look 
at including pictures, needlework, jewellery, knitted and quilted items plus Christmas 
decorations and others. We have ten stall holders already and would be willing to accept a 
few more if you have something you would like to show. The items need not be for sale but 
can be if you wish. The plan is to show your hobbies and crafts and maybe give ideas on how 
to get started to other people. There will be no charge for a stall, if you are interested phone 
Di Goddard 860872.  
 
 
THE SHEENA DAVIS GROUP - Sunday 17th October 
 
We are so lucky to be able to get this fabulous singer and her group back in North Kyme. The 
last time we had Sheena here she brought the house down and so tickets will be at a premium. 
Her recent touring schedule included Ronnie Scott’s Club in London and the release of her 
new album ‘Young at Heart’. The Birmingham Evening Mail said of her ‘An entertainer in 
the true sense and boy, does she swing!’ She has been compared with Eva Cassidy and Dinah 
Washington. THIS EVENT NOT TO BE MISSED! 



 
 
L.I.V.E.S. (FIRST RESPONDERS) WEEKEND 
 
It was ‘all hands to the pump’ over the bank holiday weekend, when the Grice family raised 
£170 for L.I.V.E.S. with one lucky resident winning a free weekend at the motel. Barbara and 
Martyn would like to thank everyone for their support. 
 
The Coach House cafe will be closing down for the winter on 24th October, the motel will 
remain open for bookings as usual. Telephone 861465  
 
 
PEOPLE IN THE NEWS 
 
IN MEMORIAM - PAUL EVERARD 7th July 2004 
 
Our most sincere condolences go to all Paul’s family. 
 
 
SMALL ADS 
 
FOR SALE Morphy Richards Compact 1300 vacuum cleaner 
 
Virtually brand new. £10.00 Phone 01526 860872  
 
 
(Published by North Kyme Village Hall Committee) 
 
 
(NK News is also available on www.northkyme.com) 
 
 
Many thanks to Barbara & Martyn Grice for printing this issue.  
  

yme.com)  


